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The Betterleys have felt a burden for Malawi since their first visit over
fourteen years ago. In a series of miraculous events, God confirmed
their calling while they were attending the Malawi General Conference
in August of 2023, and they were onsite as Associates in Missions by
February 2024. The Betterleys have served as evangelists, preaching in
different churches each Sunday, seeing many receive the Holy Ghost and
numerous testimonies of miracles. They have also preached and taught
at many District Conferences, leadership seminars, prayer summits,
ladies conferences, children’s revivals, and are currently holding a
weekly home Bible study. Additionally, they have taught at the Bible
school and maintained its property while also overseeing several church
building projects. In March of 2025, they were fully appointed as
Intermediate Missionaries to Malawi, where they look forward to
working alongside the national church. While Malawi has already seen
revival through the hard work of many missionaries, they believe it is
positioned to be the first African nation with one million members in
the UPCI. Their priorities upon returning are to evangelize the under-
churched far north, to have the Bible school running full time, to
continue to assist the many churches that do not have church buildings,
and to institute a mentorship program on a district and local church
level to raise up young ministers.
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